
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

PO Box 36, Parramatta, NSW 2124  |  Ph:1800 804 781  |  A.B.N. 890 863 834 31  |   www.accsm.org.au |  admin@accsm.org.au 

19 July, 2022 
 

Australasian College of Cosmetic Surgery and Medicine 
statement concerning Professor Allan Fels 

 
Recently the Australasian College of Cosmetic Surgery and Medicine (the College) became 
aware of commentary by Professor Allan Fels relating to the regulation of cosmetic surgery. 
 
We contacted Professor Fels to discuss his remarks, which appeared to reflect an imperfect 
understanding of the College’s position. The College therefore asked Professor Fels to review 
his remarks in light of the College’s longstanding advocacy for the independent regulation of 
cosmetic surgery, including its submission to the recent Senate Inquiry. Professor Fels was 
asked to clarify any suggestion that the College seeks to become the sole credentialing body 
for cosmetic surgeons in Australia or is opposed to independent regulation. 
 
The College’s raison d’être is to raise standards and to protect patients. Consistent with its 
long-held position, the College has strongly advocated for and would welcome independent 
regulation of cosmetic surgery in Australia, much tighter training and regulation and either 
the recognition of cosmetic surgery as a discrete area of specialisation or the creation of an 
AHPRA-administered public register of practitioners Endorsed under the National Law to 
perform cosmetic surgery. 
 
The College is concerned that the remarks attributed to Professor Fels have the potential to 
cause serious harm and are defamatory of the College and its office holders. It therefore 
served Professor Fels with formal Notice of Concerns under the Defamation Act, seeking 
redress including by means of a retraction and apology. 
 
The College is pleased that matter has now been settled to its satisfaction on terms that 
include the provision of the attached open Statement under the hand of Professor Fels. 
Professor Fels now acknowledges the College’s position in relation to the independent 
regulation of cosmetic surgery and corrects his position in relation to his article. 
 
Please see Professor Fels’ Statement attached. 
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